## Minutes

January 8, 1983

Present:

Linda Pierce - Action Council Coordinator

Doris Kirschbaum - Action Council

Joan Goddard - Action Council

David Cohen - Action Council/Ethnic Materials Exchange TF

Nancy Gruber

Lee Regan - Action Council/International Human Rights TF

Jeanne Kocsis - Action Council

Effie Lee Morris - Action Council/Coretta Scott King Award TF

Mamie Grady

Barbara Ford

John Hostage - Action Council

Donnarae MacCann - Action Council/Tools for C-Raising TF

Elizabeth Morrisett - Action Council/Peace Information

Exchange TF

Barbara Pruett - Action Council
Miriam Crawford - Action Council/Library Unions TF
Marjie Joramo
Bonnie Jo Dopp - Action Council/Feminist TF

The first SRRT Action Council meeting of the 1983 Midwinter ALA Meeting was held on Saturday, Janauary 8. The meeting was called to order by the AC Coordinator, Linda Pierce.

- The first item of business was the state of the budget, to update the financial situation of the round table and ascertain what money was available for AC and task forces to use as planned. Treasurer Jeanne Kocsis explained that the crisis freeze on spending during the fall of 1982 was precipitated by the bills received after the deadline for 1981-82 fiscal year spending, but which actually were expenses from that year. Another factor is the fact that the round table is no longer living within its income, but has been budgeting based on need and activities of the task forces and AC, using the reserve which had been built up for a few years. David Cohen asked for a change to \$100 for the Ethnic Materials TF, to finish up the time as a SRRT TF, before the group becomes a separate round table later in the year. Bonnie Jo Dopp suggested that handbooks or manuals of procedures be developed to be passed along by TF coordinators, to try to avoid some of the procedural problems such as turning bills in after the end of the fiscal year during which the expenses occurred. AC decided that the allocations as decided upon at the 1982 Annual Conference AC meeting would be reinstated, with Ethnic Materials TF allocation decreased to \$100 and with the proviso that each TF should attempt to decrease their spending this year. Discussion to follow at later meetings about how to increase the income of the round table, through dues increase, membership increase, etc.
- 2) Effie Lee Morris reviewed the Coretta Scott King Award TF's work and the history of the award. Arrangements have been made to have seals for publishers to add to the cover of the award-winning books, similar to those used for the Caldecott and Newbery awards. The award is now an official ALA award, but as a unit award of SRRT. It is the only known award for literature by Black authors and illustrators. Publishers send review books now that the award is better known and they also provide transportation for the award winners to come to the ALA Conference to accept the awards. ALA does the publicity for the award, through the Public Information Office.

Jeanne Kocsis - Action Council

Effie Lee Morris - Action Council/Coretta Scott King Award TF

Mamie Grady

Barbara Ford

John Hostage - Action Council

Donnarae MacCann - Action Council/Tools for C-Raising TF

Elizabeth Morrisett - Action Council/Peace Information

Exchange TF

Barbara Pruett - Action Council

Miriam Crawford - Action Council/Library Unions TF

The first SRRT Action Council meeting of the 1983 Midwinter ALA Meeting was held on Saturday, Janauary 8. The meeting was called to order by the AC Coordinator, Linda Pierce.

Bonnie Jo Dopp - Action Council/Feminist TF

Marjie Joramo

- The first item of business was the state of the budget, to update the financial situation of the round table and ascertain what money was available for AC and task forces to use as planned. Treasurer Jeanne Kocsis explained that the crisis freeze on spending during the fall of 1982 was precipitated by the bills received after the deadline for 1981-82 fiscal year spending, but which actually were expenses from that year. Another factor is the fact that the round table is no longer living within its income, but has been budgeting based on need and activities of the task forces and AC, using the reserve which had been built up for a few years. David Cohen asked for a change to \$100 for the Ethnic Materials TF, to finish up the time as a SRRT TF, before the group becomes a separate round table later in the year. Bonnie Jo Dopp suggested that handbooks or manuals of procedures be developed to be passed along by TF coordinators, to try to avoid some of the procedural problems such as turning bills in after the end of the fiscal year during which the expenses occurred. AC decided that the allocations as decided upon at the 1982 Annual Conference AC meeting would be reinstated, with Ethnic Materials TF allocation decreased to \$100 and with the proviso that each TF should attempt to decrease their spending this year. Discussion to follow at later meetings about how to increase the income of the round table, through dues increase, membership increase, etc.
- 2) Effie Lee Morris reviewed the Coretta Scott King Award TF's work and the history of the award. Arrangements have been made to have seals for publishers to add to the cover of the award-winning books, similar to those used for the Caldecott and Newbery awards. The award is now an official ALA award, but as a unit award of SRRT. It is the only known award for literature by Black authors and illustrators. Publishers send review books now that the award is better known and they also provide transportation for the award winners to come to the ALA Conference to accept the awards. ALA does the publicity for the award, through the Public Information Office.
- 3) Miriam Crawford announced the change of coordinators for the Library Unions TF. Julie McCartney was not able to continue as coordinator and Miriam agreed to coordinate until a replacement can be found by June 1983. Miriam announced the TF meeting to be held that night and the fact that there would be discussion about the Carrollton Press firing of their editors at the Berkeley office.
- 4) Bonnie Jo Dopp reminded the group of the meeting of the TF with the two candidates for ALA President.
- 5) The meeting was adjourned until the next scheduled meeting on January 9, 1983.

Jean Godder Joan Goddard Temporary Secretary